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……………………OAP T 

March 22, 2009
Dear Grade 11 Physics Teacher/Science Dept. Head:
The Ontario Association of Physics Teachers (OAPT) is sponsoring its Annual Physics Contest for intermediate physics students during the first week of May. The contest is designed to stimulate interest in physics and to give students an opportunity to measure their abilities against province-wide standards.
Each year we contact teachers of Grade 11 physics (SPH3U1) who may wish to have their students compete for prizes.  Last year $2200 in cash scholarships were awarded in addition to 12 programmable calculators, book and t-shirt prizes to provincial winners. The teachers of the top 2 students were awarded with a $100 gift certificate from Boreal Northwest.  The contest covers the fundamental concepts in the grade 11 curriculum.  It consists of 30 multiple-choice questions including one question from current physics events and one question related to the current Nobel Prize in Physics. 

The contest provides a fun and competitive way of reviewing course material during their final exam studies for second semester or full year students.  Other students who have completed the grade 11 course but have not yet taken the grade 12 course are also eligible to compete.
This year, we will be conducting the ON-LINE contest through the OAPT website as opposed to the paper exam written in previous years.   This does require that the supervising teacher book a room with computers and internet access, such as a library or resource room for a period of 1 hour.  The on-line format will require less preparation-time than in previous years since new contestants can be recruited immediately prior to the event in case there is last minute interest.  There will be no need to collect and return any bubble sheets, only to create logins for an approximate number of contestants prior to the contest.  You will be invoiced by email afterwards for the number of students who wrote the contest or you can view the billing information on-line.
The cost will remain the same as in previous years, $3.00 per contestant, however there will be no minimum number of contestants required, and no late ordering fees since logins can be created at the last minute.
I plan to have further correspondence exclusively via email.  If you have already received an email from me there is no need to update your address and I thank you for your input and questions thus far.  Any comments / improvements / concerns would be appreciated.

REQUEST FOR EMAIL ADDRESSES: if you do not receive an email in the next month please send me an email (keehn@rogers.com) from the account you wish to receive correspondence and include the name of your school as the subject line.
Kindly forward this letter to any colleagues who may, in future years, wish to run the contest, or would like to be on my email list to receive information.  In this way we may be able to expand the number of schools involved.
Sincerely,
OAPT c/o Nicholas R. Keehn

Markville Secondary School

1000 Carlton Road,
Markham, ON

L3P 7P5











